Termination of Lease - Public Defender

County Manager, Joe Pritchard, presented the item. Mr. Pritchard stated that due to the
relocation of the Public Defender's office, the space previously occupied is no longer
needed. Mr. Pritchard further stated that as a result, the lease agreement with IDP South
Patterson Street, LLC, for property located at 106 South Patterson Street has been
prepared for termination as of the end of 2019.

Hahira Extraterritorial Water and Sewer Service Extensions

County Manager, Joe Pritchard, presented the item. Mr. Pritchard stated that in
accordance with the Special Settlement Provisions of the Lowndes County Service
Delivery Strategy Agreement effective July 1, 2008, Hahira is requesting to serve 59.627
acres on the south side of Hahira. Mr. Pritchard further stated the property was annexed
into the City of Hahira by Mayor and Council on November 7, 2019. Mr. Pritchard added
that if there are no objections, Hahira's request remains ready for approval.

2020 Holiday Schedule

Human Resources Director, Kevin Beals, presented the 2020 Holiday Calendar for
consideration. Mr. Beals stated the holidays are scheduled in accordance with Lowndes
County's Personnel Policy Manual.

Section 125 Plan Document Renewal for 2020

Human Resources Director, Kevin Beals, presented the item. Mr. Beals stated approval
of the plan will allow qualifying employee deductions to be withheld pretax and in
accordance with IRS guidelines.

2020 Workers' Compensation Insurance Renewal
Human Resources Director, Kevin Beals, presented the renewal in the amount of

$182,971.00 to include discounts and safety credits that reduce the annual premium to
$165,229.00.

Approval of the 2020 Commissioner Meeting Calendar

County Manager, Joe Pritchard, presented the calendar. Mr. Pritchard stated staff took
into consideration annual holidays and the ACCG Annual Training Conference when
preparing the calendar.

Office of the Governor Criminal Justice Coordinating Council Accountability Court
Lowndes County DUI Court- State Court

County Manager, Joe Pritchard, presented a request for grant match funding in the
amount of $2,035.00, for the Lowndes County DUI Court. Mr. Pritchard stated that
according to information submitted by State Court, supplemental grant funds have been
awarded to assist with surveillance officer compensation.



